MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

APRIL 10, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission was held on April 10, 2006 at 3:30 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Robert Weitzel, Chairman
Richard Bryant

John Walters 
Robert Vogel





Jeffry Griffith
Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Secretary

Visitors – Terry L. St. Clair.

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 P.M. by Robert Weitzel, Chairman.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on March 13, 2006 – Weitzel asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Bryant moved and Griffith seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.

2.
Old Business:  None.
3.
New Business:  
A.
St. Clair Resort Development – Terry St. Clair presented St. Clair Resort Development’s plans for the Lodge Development.



The plans are for 3 different subdivisions:




1.
Pow Wow Lakeside Estates – This subdivision would contain 2.25 acres, which would be subdivided into 3 (3/4) acre lakefront lots.  St. Clair Resort Development is requesting that this parcel be re-zoned from Commercial Recreational to R-1 Single Family Residential.




2.
Kickapoo Lakeview Estates Subdivision – This would include, 3 Condo Units at Ponca, 4 Condo Units at Tunica, 4 Condo Units at Chicora, 4 Condo Units at Waccamaw, 4 Condo Units at Cocopa, and 4 Condo Units at Santee.




3.
Tiwa Estates Subdivision – This would be located on the property off of South Peninsula Drive.  The preliminary plans would be for 5 (5) acres lots.


Griffith made a motion to send a letter to the Borough Council recommending that the 2.25 acres, which will be subdivided into 3 (3/4) acre lakefront lots, in the Pow Wow Lakeside Estates Subdivision  be rezoned from Commercial Recreational to R-1 Single Family Residential.  Walters   seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

With no further business to discuss, Vogel moved and Walters seconded to adjourn the meeting a 4:10 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission will be held on May 8, 2006 at 3:30 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Secretary

